

AMA Charter #3470

July, 2016

Club Information

President: Seth Nagy

Vice President: Ted Flemming

Secretary: Wayne Barrett

Treasurer: Tom Withem

Safety Officer: Butch Clark

Field Marshall: Keith Herold

Intro Pilots: Chris Roberts, Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, Tom Schultz, David Hames

Contest Chairman: Vic Welland, Don

Bourdon

Meeting Activity Coordinator: Chris Roberts

A Note From The President

It is with sadness that I write this. Bob Tillman, lifelong modeler, passed away this morning. Bob was a positive force in the modeling community. He was always friendly and interested any type of RC stuff. He was fun to be around.

This is truly a great hobby. I've made some real great friends through RC modeling. I am glad to have known Bob and I will always remember flying with him. Bob supported many events and was a key in the CAM Speed Rally Events. Hunting Creek's RC field is named in honor of Bob - Tillman Field.

Bob will be missed. I'm glad I knew him. And I'm glad I flew with him. You never know what friendships you will form at the flying field.

- Seth

NEXT MEETING

Our next club meeting is

Tuesday, July 19 at 7:00PM

at the CAM flying site,

1200 Drag Strip Rd., Hudson, NC.

Typical Meeting Agenda

- Welcome
- Approve Agenda
- New member applications
- Reports
 - o Field Officer
 - Safety Officer
 - Intro Pilots report
 - Treasurer's report
- Old Business
 - Club Roster Vote
 - o Dotted Line Vote
- New Business
- Auction / Show & Tell
- Q&A

June's Meeting Minutes

Ted called the meeting to order at 6:52PM and welcomed everyone.

New member applications – no new members.

June's meeting minutes were read and approved.

Treasurer's report – at the start of the meeting we had \$2851.59 and 29 paid members.

Field report – the field is looking good.

Safety report – no issues reported.

Meeting Activity report – Ken Crump will be hosting next month's meeting activity. Ken plans to go over some of the basics to FPV and multirotors. Some of his points of topic may include cost, how to get started, and sources of information.

Old business – The scheduling of our workday has been tabled until July's meeting.

Old business – Chris and Bob reported that for an AMA grant to help with our graveling project, grant applications must be submitted by March. Grant acceptance or denial is made by May. So for an AMA grant to supplement our gravel expenses, the job would need to be postponed until next year.

New business – Tom proposed we make a photo roster for the club. On a strict volunteer only basis, anyone wishing to have their photo taken to add to the photo roster, see Wayne at the club meetings. The photo roster will not be e-mailed or go onto the website. It will be printed and posted at the field.

Meeting adjourned at 7:27 PM.